
On the issue of humanitarian assistance, CARR Canada noted a change in its response fromdevelopment to that of humanitarian assistance given the deterioration of the situation ini Sudanand consequent new priorities.

Humanitarian assistance comprises the bulk of CIDA's activities in Sudan, especially foodassistance and responses to emergency appeals. This year, CJ.DA has provided $3.3 million inhumanitarian assistance for Sudan through the OLS. In certain instances, Canada has been theearliest and largest fùnders of emergency response units, allowing such units to begin operations.The level of emergency fiinding and food aid in any year is deternlined by need and guarantees ofdelivery.

Regarding developnient support, CIDA stopped its bilateral developinent activities in Sudan inlight of its human rights record. Instead, development support is carried out through CIDA'sregional prograin for the Horn of Aflica, the prograin support unit, and contracts for monitoringactivities. In addition, CI]DA's Partnersliip Prograin with NGOs and the private sector is set upto be responsive to proposais submitted by Partners; however, it currently does not support anyprivate projects in Sudan.

Otherwise, CI]DA has been more generally supportive of the settlement negotiation process.CIDA has issued $2.5 million to support IGAD ($1.5 million of which targets capacity-bui1dingstudies of regional projects and $3 5,000 supports IGAIYs conflict resolution unit and shuttiediplomacy efforts.) Another $4.8 million from CJDA is nlanaged by Oxfan-Quebec to strengthenthe capacity of civil society groups in the Hom of Africa, including Sudan (although this has notyet been implemented with 2 proposais for Sudan currently under assessnlent). CIDA has alsoprovided $2.5 million to the Conflict Resolution Fund of the OAU. In addition, $250,000 fromthe Canada Fund provides fùnding to local groups in Sudan to facilitate self-sufficiency at thelocal level, wýith a notional distribution of $100,000 to southem Sudan and $ 150,000 to nor-thernSudan. Funding froin the Peacebuilding Fund lias been provided to Project ùPloughshares whichfocuses on the region rather than on Sudan in particular.
In general, continuation of the conflict lias taken a higli toîl on donor resources; at the saine time,the roundtabîe participants recognised that aid is not a solution to the contlict whirh i1a political nrnhIlrn 1 11 - '


